Hornsea & District u3a Committee Meeting

Tuesday 30th November 2021,10.30am

at 23, Tranmere Park, Hornsea

Present: Jane Hardman – Chair, Hazel Adamson – Vice-Chair, Groups Co-ordinator and Joint Speaker Seeker, Sue Gray - Secretary, Kath Connor – Treasurer, Paule Senior - Membership Secretary, Barbara Cowan – Welfare Officer, Keith Tucker – Committee Member
Jane welcomed new committee members and trustees, Kath and Keith.
1. Apologies: Brian Clarvis, Ken Hooper 

2. Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 26th October
14) The “welcome back” social event will be held on 25th January.

The minutes were accepted and will be signed, filed and a copy added to the website.

3. Matters arising from the minutes
7) Sue passed round a receipt card from the British Legion for £53.85.

4. Chair’s Report

1) Jane thanked Hazel and the committee for running the AGM in her 
     absence.

 2) She had attended the Remembrance Day service at Hornsea Church

     with Ted who laid the wreath on behalf of our u3a. A well organised 

     event.

3) Jane and Linda Sharp have decorated our Christmas tree in the 

    Church.

4) A booklet “What’s on in Hornsea” has been received, and Jane has

    asked for us to be included in future.

5) The Community News article for January has been prepared. Ken

    has suggested we should reduce our full page to half a page. Barbara
     proposed we should review this after the grant money runs out.

    We all thought this was a good way forwards.

6) Sue mentioned that there was a small error in the groups 

     information in the last edition of the Community News. Musical 

     Choices meets on Thursday not Wednesday.

7) Action:  Paule will send Jane information about the “Welcome

    Back” event for the Community News.

8) Jane will meet a member of East Riding Council to discuss the
    monitoring form for our second application for a “Do it for East  

    Yorkshire” Community Grant. 

5. Treasurer’s Report

1) Jane said that we need to sort out the banking in view of having

    a new Treasurer and that our bank in Beverley is closing. Kath does

    not have access to the accounts yet.

    Action: Ken has said that he will help Kath with this. 

2) Sue asked whether Kath knew who has bank cards. This is Ken, Sue 

    and Suzanne the previous Treasurer.

6. Secretary’s Report

1) Ken was co-opted onto the committee for a further year.

2) Sue explained the role of trustees within the u3a system. She asked

    committee members who had not done so recently to read and sign 

    the “Trustee Eligibility Declaration”. A copy of “Trustees: Role,     

    Functions, Duties and Responsibilities”, the Trustee Code of Conduct 

    and a sheet describing the vision, mission and principles of the u3a

   movement were given to all the committee members.

3) Sheets describing the role of the Chair, Vice – Chair and Treasurer 

    were also handed out. 

7. Communication’s Officer’s Report

    No report.

8. Group Co-ordinator’s Report

    1) Group contacts had been good at sending in registers.

    2) The Art group would like some resources – possibly £50 worth. 

        Barbara said that this had not been included with the grant

        application, but we may be able to find funding for this.

    3) A Group Contacts meeting will be held in the new year.

9. Membership Secretary’s Report

    1)  Paule has given an up to date membership list to all who asked  

         for one. New members are in red. At this stage she has included 

        people who have not rejoined. She is not in favour of asking these 

        people why not. It was decided to take people off the list if they

        still have not rejoined by the next subscription date in April 2022.

    2) Paule still has a lot of membership cards to hand out.

 10) Speaker Seeker’s Report

       1) The Adhoc singers have problems with sickness, so there will

           probably be fewer of them and more carols!
       2) Hazel has emailed Ken with carols to go on the rolling screen,    

            but has not had a reply.
            Action: Sue will contact Ken. He has been away.

       3) Barbara has details of a speaker who talks about Morris Dancing, 

            and will give it to Hazel.

       4) Keith is aware Hazel has two jobs and offered to take on the

           Group Co-ordinator role. He also has a suggestion for a possible
           future speaker on local airfields, which he will pass on to Hazel.

  11. Welfare Officer’s Report

         1) A few cards have been sent out. Paule asked that Barbara

             will let her know if she hears that a member has died.

         2) Barbara has completed the application for another £1800 of

              Community Grant for the January to June period. She passed

              round a sheet detailing the amounts to be allocated to each 

              purpose. Discussion on aspects of the grant took place.
         3) Sue thanked Barbara and Jane for all their hard work on the

              grant applications.

   12. Preparations for December monthly meeting
         Speaker requirements – screen to display carols

         Action: Sue to let Ken know requirements
         Door - Sue

         Meet & Greet – Elaine +

         Membership – Paule and Kath

         Group tables – Hazel & Keith

         Refreshments – Sue M & Chris Nicolls

         Vote of thanks – Elaine Worsnip

         Action: Jane will ring Elaine to ask if she will do this.
   13. Any other business

          1) Sue and Ted had been to an Accord meeting. Jane explained

              that this is a grouping of u3a’s in our region for mutual benefit.

              Members of u3a’s in the Accord can join interest groups in 

              other u3a’s in the group if they do not have a similar one in 

              their own u3a.
           2) The social event on 25th January will be a buffet with tea and 

               coffee. There will be a quiz and a raffle for which prizes are

               needed. Paule has asked Tesco and Spring garden centre to 

               help, but has had no response so far. Jane suggested the Co-op

               and Whiteheads.

              Action: Committee to try to obtain raffle prizes.

           14. Next meeting
                 The date of this was discussed. It will be on the 4th January if   

                 we can change the date of the monthly meeting to 11th  

                 January. 28th December if the date cannot be 

                 changed.

                Action: Jane to find out from the Floral Hall whether we can 

                move our monthly meeting to the 11th January.

The meeting ended at 12.20pm

